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CHAPLIN  

INLAND WETLANDS, WATERCOURSES AND CONSERVATION COMMISSION 

Meeting Minutes 

Regularly Scheduled Monthly Meeting 

March 23, 2022 @ 7:00 P.M. 

Chaplin Town Hall 

 

Present: D. Field; V. Walton, S. Rusch, S. Matthies 

Staff: J. Theroux 

Others: Wayne Landon 

 

S. Matthies called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. 

 

Alternates seated: D. Field for P. Kegler, G. Walton for M. Jenkins  

 

Review and approval of the minutes from Wednesday, February 23, 2022, regularly scheduled 

meeting:  

Motion by S. Rusch to approve regular meeting minutes for the 2/23/2022 meeting: 

Second by D. Field. All in favor.  

Motion passed. 

   

Audience of Citizens: None 

 

Additions to the Agenda:  None 

 

Old Business:  

A.) Jamie Long 161 England Rd. Notice of violation. Construction of garage without permit.   

 

Mr. Long was not present. Agent Theroux informed the Commission that he has not heard from 

Mr. Long nor has the Building Inspector regarding the modifications needed to bring the garage 

into compliance with the building code. 

 

B.) Fin, Fur & Feather Club: Pond shoreline reclamation & drainage pipe installation. 

 

It was the consensus of the Commission that they were comfortable with the proposed activity, 

Agent Theroux had no issues. 

 

Motion by D. Field to approve the application.  Second by S. Rusch.  All in favor. 

Motion passed. 

 

New Business: None 

 

Correspondence:   None 

 

Administrative Report: None 

 

Conservation Commission Business: The Commission discussed the letter to Rep. Christine 

Cohen regarding invasives and endorsement of the letter. 
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The posting of boundaries the Helen Garrison Trust property before the leaves come out was also 

discussed. The Commission went over possible dates in April. Encroachments onto the property 

were discussed as well. 

 

 

Commission Discussion:  None 

 

Adjournment: Motion by S. Rusch to adjourn, Second by V. Walton.  All in favor. 

Motion passed. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:28 pm  

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Joseph R. Theroux 

Acting Recording Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


